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23rd June 2017
Dear Parents,

Below are some extra dates for your diary, details of year group teachers for next year and on the reverse there is a letter from the chair of governors relating to Multi-Academy Trusts.
Friday 30th June


Reception Class visit to Manchester Airport

Year 1 Sunshine Assembly (in the school hall at 2:30pm)


Friday 7th July 


Year 5 Sunshine Assembly (in the school hall at 2:30pm)

Thursday 13th July

Summer Concert (in the school hall at 6:30pm)

Friday 14th July


Year 2 Sunshine Assembly (in the school hall at 2:30pm)
I am extremely sad to have to inform you that Miss Alayan will be leaving us at the end of this term.  She will be greatly missed by us all- so many of our children have benefitted from her innovative approach towards the curriculum.  We are extremely lucky at Twiss Green in that we have a fantastic group of staff who are totally committed to ensuring that your children have access to outstanding teaching and learning opportunities.  This means that we will not be appointing a new teacher to replace Miss Alayan.  

Mrs Puckey and Mrs Kelly have both decided to apply for full-time contracts and they will be teaching in Year 1 and Year 5 respectively.  Miss Dunn joined us as a Newly Qualified Teacher in 2014 and has decided to work towards achieving Qualified Teacher Status.  She will be teaching in Reception on Monday afternoon (providing Mrs Durr with Planning, Preparation and Assessment (PPA) time).  She will be teaching in Year 1 on Thursdays in order to release Mrs Puckey to carry out her SENCo role; she will also continue to teach Year 2 on Fridays as she has done this year.
Miss Roberts is currently working as a HLTA and she has been able to enrol on the School Direct programme (because she has a B.Sc.) – this means that she will achieve QTS by the end of the year.  She will be teaching in Year 6 with Mr Wood.

	Year Group
	Teacher/s

	Reception
	Mrs Durr

	Year 1
	Mrs Puckey and Miss Dunn

	Year 2
	Mrs Fuller and Miss Dunn

	Year 3
	Mr Ross

	Year 4
	Mrs Milward and Mrs Sinclair

	Year 5
	Mrs Kelly

	Year 6
	Mr Wood and Miss Roberts


Transition Days
There will be four of these this term and they will take place on Thursday 29th June, Thursday 6th July, Friday 14th July and Thursday 20th July.  This will give the children the opportunity to spend time with their new teacher/s in the morning.
Dear Parents/Carers,

This letter is to inform you that the school governors are working with the head teacher and her staff to explore a proposal to convert Twiss Green Community Primary School into an Academy.  The proposal is to form a Multi Academy Trust whose initial members will be Croft Primary School, Culcheth Community Primary School, Gorse Covert Community Primary School, Oakwood Avenue Community Primary School, Twiss Green Community Primary School and Woolston Community Primary School. This letter is simply to inform you and advise you that prior to any decisions, further communication will offer a formal consultation, as part of the due process. At this moment it is only a proposal which is being developed but all the schools are currently working together to explore the possibility of making a formal application for academy status in the Autumn Term with a possible conversion in April 2018.

We are choosing to make this proposal as a positive way forward for our schools which will enable us to continue to improve the opportunities we provide for your children. This is a new proposal and involves the schools named above; there is no external sponsor. 

Academy status is becoming more common both nationally and in Warrington and the Government continues to encourage schools to become academies and in particular for primary schools to become academies in groups. As its budget is reduced, the local authority is also reducing the services that it has available to schools. Making this change now means that we can choose how we want our school to develop. Converting to Academy status within this Multi Academy Trust will: 

· Give us greater freedoms in developing the school curriculum to make sure that it is personalised to the needs of our students to ensure they are inspired and motivated to succeed. 

· Enable us to work together more effectively to improve the quality of teaching and learning, particularly as the national arrangements change, for example in the way in which children are assessed. 

· Formalise the existing links between our schools and enable us to share best practice and expertise, for example in governance, estates management, bid writing – e.g. for money to make improvements to school buildings and financial planning. 

· Enable us to support each other as support from the local authority reduces. 

· Increase the flexibility of use of our school budget and funds which are currently allocated to the local authority to give us more freedom to spend it to best meet the priorities of the school and our pupils. 

Whilst we see real benefits in working more closely together, any changes are likely to be behind the scenes. You and your children will see little visible difference if we do make the decision to become an academy. The name of the school will stay the same; the uniform will not change and we will not change term dates or the school’s admissions policies. All children and all members of staff will continue to be part of each school as they are now. 

The governors are keen to explore the potential within a Multi Academy Trust.  They will be finding out if it is the best way to support the school in continuing to develop and improve, to bring benefits to teaching and learning and ultimately on our children’s achievement. We will continue to keep you informed regarding Twiss Green’s progress during this consultation period. 

Yours sincerely

Annick Platt

Chair of Governors
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